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THE CITY OF LEXINGTON
CORDIALLY INVITES YOU TO ATTEND

A RETIREMENT RECEPTION PROGRAM
HONORING PUBLIC WORKS DIRECTOR

MR. DANNY JOHNSON
FOR FORTY-FOUR YEARS OF SERVICE

TO THE CITY OF LEXINGTON
ON FRIDAY, FEBRUARY 21, 2020 

AT 6 P.M. 
MULTI-PURPOSE COMPLEX

22521 DEPOT STREET/HIGHWAY 12 E
LEXINGTON, MS 39095

Shop Lexington Farm 
Supply for all your 
gardening needs.

In stock now:
SQUARE BALES OF HAY,

 13-13-13, Ammonia Nitrate,
Wide Variety of Seeds

and much more!

LEXINGTON
FARM SUPPLY   

Store Hours: Mon. - Fri.   8 a.m. - 5:00 p.m.
Sat. 7:30 a.m. to 5:00 p.m.

Highway 12 E 	 834-3388 	 Lexington

We also stock a large assortment 
gardening tools!!!

Highlighting Black History

William Dean Jr. Elementary School Librarian Zenobia Cockrell showcased her cre-
ative efforts through bulletin boards celebrating Black History Month and Valentine’s 
Day in February. Cockrell dressed the boards located throughout the school highlight-
ing famous black personalities. 			             (Photos by Zenobia Cockrell)

*New Admin
(Continued from page 1.)

are positioned to meet not 
just current needs, but the 
health needs of the future,” 
she said.

“Dodie grew up in the 
Mississippi Delta, and her 
knowledge of the local com-
munities gives me great 
confidence in her ability to 
move UMMC Grenada for-
ward,” said Kevin Cook, 
chief executive officer of the 
UMMC Health System. “We 
have improved the system of 
care in Grenada over the last 
several years, and I am confi-
dent Dodie will successfully 
continue this work.”

McElmurray comes to the 
Medical Center after serv-
ing as chief operating officer 
at West Jefferson Medical 
Center, which serves New 
Orleans’ West Bank. But, 
she’s a familiar face to many 
in UMMC’s clinical world. 
During her time at West 
Jefferson, the hospital was 
named to Health Grades’ 
America’s 250 Best Hospi-
tals.

After working post-college 
as a nurse in Indianola and 
Ruleville, she was named di-
rector of nursing at the Wal-
ter B. Crook Nursing Facil-

ity in Ruleville. In 2001, she 
joined Beverly Healthcare in 
Searcy, Arkansas, as direc-
tor of nursing for a 200-bed 
long-term care facility. From 
there, she became a profes-
sional services consultant for 
Beverly Enterprises in Fort 
Smith, Arkansas, where she 
was responsible for the oper-
ations of five long-term care 
facilities within the region.

She came home to Missis-
sippi and UMMC in 2003 as 
assistant director of nursing 
before taking on the respon-
sibility of clinical director 
of neurosciences and ortho-
paedics. She continued to 
advance into leadership po-
sitions, ultimately serving as 
administrator of clinical sup-
port services from 2006-14.

She found the time to earn 
not one, but two additional 
degrees, her master of sci-
ence in nursing and a master 
of business administration, 
from the University of Phoe-
nix in 2004.

McElmurray left the 
Medical Center to help lead 
Greenwood Leflore Hospital 
as its chief operating officer. 
“It was an opportunity for 
me to get back to making a 
difference in the population 
that drew me to health care 
from my younger years,” she 

said.
During her four years in 

Greenwood, she oversaw 
the acquisition of a cancer 
center with volume growth 
of 100 percent. She also su-
pervised the expansion of the 
hospital’s clinic operations 
through the acquisition of 
multiple practices.

As chief operating officer 
of West Jefferson Medical 
Center beginning in 2017, 
McElmurray was respon-
sible for managing all op-
erations, including inpatient 
and outpatient services, phy-
sician practices and clinical 
and ancillary services, for 
the 435-bed community hos-
pital.

The West Bank “is a more 
urban population, but the 
health disparities are simi-
lar to what we’ve treated at 
UMMC and in Greenwood,” 
McElmurray said. She was 
attracted to West Jefferson 
for the opportunity to ad-
dress a continuum of care 
and to improve the overall 
health care delivery system, 
she said.

She was thrilled when 
Cook contacted her about 
her current job.

“It gives me the best of 
both worlds,” McElmur-
ray said. “I get to be closer 
to home, to get back to my 
UMMC family, and to hope-
fully make a difference in the 
overall health of the commu-
nity.”

She and her husband, 
Chip, like to travel and cook. 
They’re settling into Grena-
da with their dog, Lucy.

“We are very much out-
doors people, and we are 
very social and enjoy spend-
ing time with friends and 
family,” McElmurray said.

She plans to immerse her-
self in the Grenada commu-
nity through volunteer and 
leadership activities.

That’s her norm; in Green-
wood, she served on the 
Greenwood-Leflore Cham-
ber of Commerce, United 
Way of Leflore County and 
Boys and Girls Club of 

Greenwood boards of direc-
tors.

While at UMMC’s Jack-
son campus, McElmurray 
served as president-elect of 
the Mississippi Healthcare 
Executives, on the board 
of the Greater Jackson Arts 
Council, on the Leadership 
Mississippi Advisory Coun-
cil, and served on a number 
of nonprofit organization 
committees. She’s very ac-
tive in the American College 
of Healthcare Executives, 
serving both as a regent and 
a fellow.

“I’m a very big believer in 
community involvement,” 
McElmurray said. “I’ve al-
ways been very active in the 
community, and I plan to do 
the same thing in both Gre-
nada and Lexington.”

Above all, McElmurray is 

poised to carry out her pas-
sion: Bringing quality health 
care to the Grenada and Lex-
ington communities.

“I’m committed to being 
a part of these communities 
and making them the best 
they can be, from a health 

care front and as a whole. 
The same goes for UMMC, 
because it’s my family,” 
McElmurray said.

“That’s what I’m there for. 
I’d like to change the con-
versation and dynamics to-
ward the future.”

February 14 - Edward and 
Aljean Friar, Gage and Janet 
Hynum

February 15 - Buddy and 
Tina Bishop

February 17 - Bro. Jack 
and April Wooten
_______________________

To add your birthdays and 

Happy 
Anniversary

anniversaries to our list, 
please send your information 
by mail to P.O. Box 60, 
Lexington, MS 39095; 
fax 662-834-1074; email 
hcherald@gmail.com; or 
stop by our office at 308 
Court Square in Lexington. 
No phone calls, please.


